
 



When I visit some of our parishioners in hospitals, assisted 
living, nursing homes and their homes, it seems like the most 
difficult thing for them is the loss of their parish connection.  
Most all of these parishioners had previously attended Mass at 
our parishes and had been active in various activities and 
ministries over the years. Many of them are no longer able to 
drive or their children and love ones would prefer they donôt.  
Others have medical issues that make it difficult to attend Mass on a regular 
basis. Our parishes have a number of ministries to reach out to them. 

Mankato Area Catholic Parishes have divided the responsibilities of the local 
nursing homes. Each parish is assigned a certain number of nursing homes  
and it is our responsibility to make sure that the nursing home residents 
throughout Mankato receive communion on a regular basis and other 
sacraments as needed.   

St. Joseph the Worker Church cares for the residents of Hillcrest and 
Pathstone. Father Reker and I cannot do this alone. We have a number of 
volunteers who bring communion and assist the nursing homes in activities 
such as bingo and parties for the different holidays throughout the year. At Holy 
Family, we have volunteers who bring communion each Sunday to the 
homebound. If you would like to give us a hand, we always need new people to 
add life to our ministry. Also, if you have a friend or loved one who could use a 
visit, please let me know.  

We currently have some parishioners who help their neighbors out by giving 
them rides to and from Mass. We are in need of more volunteers to help with 
this service. If you are willing to volunteer, or if you know of a parishioner who 
hasnôt been to Mass and could use a ride, please contact me. 

We are also now providing a Taxi Voucher Program in cooperation with Kato 
Cab, for those parishioners who would like to attend Mass, but are unable to 
drive or get a ride from a neighbor. This program allows for the parishioner to 
be picked up at their home and driven to Mass, then picked up at the Church 
once Mass ends, and driven back to their home. Some of the parishioners who 
use this program are financially able to reimburse the parish for the cost, but for 
those who are unable to do so, the Pastorôs Discretionary Fund helps to cover 
these costs. We would never want a parishioner to be unable to attend Mass 
due to financial constraints. Please remember that we are always accepting 
contributions to the Pastorôs Discretionary Fund and you can find an envelope 
in your monthly offertory packets.   

As Father Reker takes a few weeks of vacation, please keep him in your 
prayers as he visits our Sister Parish in Haiti this weekend. 

Sincerely In Christ,                                                                                  

St. Joseph the Worker Spaghetti Supper 

Sunday, February 19th 

4:30-7:00 pm!  
 

$7/Person, $20/Family Max 

Children 4 and Under Free 
 

Menu: Spaghetti with meat sauce, bread,                                     
veggie sticks, cupcake and beverages. 

SAVE THE DATE:   

Wed., Feb. 22nd at 6:30pm 

Location: SJW Church  

We are excited to 

welcome back Ken 

Yasinski! He is the 

founder of Face to 

Face Ministries, a 

Lighthouse Catholic 

Media Speaker, author, 

and songwriter. Ken 

will help us prepare for 

the beginning of Lent. Please mark you 

calendar and plan to join us. 8th graders 

through adults welcomed.  Parish cluster 

event. Join us for refreshments and 

fellowship in the gymnasium following  

the event.  

Recently Hillcrest Healthcare 
Center sent the parish a thank you, 

here are a few lines from it:  

ñSt. Joseph the Worker Catholic 
Congregation, we at Hillcrest do not take 
for granted your generosity and kindness 
extended to our residents. We are grateful 
each day that you minister in love and 
compassion. Also, that you bring laughter 
and joy, which makes all our lives better.ò   

ñWe thank you so much for the gracious 
gifts for our residents! Youôre gestures go 
above and beyond!ò  



(SJW) Last week: 16lbs. Items 
Needed This Week: Macaroni & 
Cheese/Boxed Dinners                   

Rev. Timothy T. Reker - Pastor 

Deacon John Rudd - Pastoral Associate 

Nicole Hermer - Director of Parish Activities 

Glenn Barnette - Bookkeeper 

Connie Wallin - Faith Ministry Education 

Kathy Moldan - HF Rel. Ed. Coor./Office Asst. 

Sister Janet Wermerskirchen - Music Director 

Jon Hermanson - SJW Custodial Engineer 

Mike Murrain - SJW Custodian 

Ben Moldan - HF Custodian 

Email bulletin notices to office@sjwhf.org                   
by Tuesday at noon. 

Office Phoneééé...ééééééé388-3766 

Parish Emailéééééé...éoffice@sjwhf.org 

FAXéééééééé...éé.ééé..388-2101 

SJW Prayer Chainéé...éé...Joan: 388-5986 

HF Prayer Chainéééé..Margaret: 317-4785 

Email: margaretbuss@yahoo.com 

 Mon-Fri: 8:30am - 4:30 p.m. 

Steve Klinkner, Vanessa Ewert, Richard Johnson, 

John Allen, Jerry Schultz, George Larson, Phil 

Reiland, Henry (Stalberger) Schladweiler 

Baptism - Please contact Deacon John in the 
parish office to schedule the baptism and the 

baptism preparation class. 

Marriage - Congratulations on your engagement! 
Please contact Fr. Reker at least 6 months in 

advance to begin preparation.  

Anointing of the Sick - If you or a family member 
is homebound or in the hospital and would like a 

pastoral visit, please notify the office. 

WE NEED YOUR HELP - The Church quilting group plans to make a 
Minnesota Vikings quilt to raffle at the Church Festival next fall. We need your 
help - new or slightly used Vikings apparel, or cash donations to pay for the 
quilting and other materials. Apparel may be brought to the parish office. Money 
donations may be put in the collection basket with a note that it is for the 
Vikings quilt. Call Shirley Piepho at 720-1412 or Barb Cullen at 380-3879 if you 
have any questions. 

GIRLS ON THE RUN COACH MENTORS NEEDED -The YWCA is seeking 
enthusiastic positive volunteer coach mentors for the Girls on the Run program. 
Girls on the Run is physical activity based positive youth development program 
for girls in grades 3-5. A coach mentor is an individual 18 years of age or older, 
male or female, who lead lessons in empowerment, healthy eating, gossiping, 
bullying, friendship, body image, media influence, goal setting and believing in 
yourself. Running experience is not required.  Please contact Erin Roberts at 
erinroberts@ywcamankato.org or 507-386-2188 for more information. 

ALONE ON VALENTINES DAY? A special Valentines Day potluck for those 

who have lost a spouse through death or divorce will be Saturday, February 
11th from 11am to 3pm in the upper room at Ss. Peter & Paul Church in 
Mankato. Bring your favorite dish to pass and enjoy the company of other 
parishioners who have suffered a loss. For more information contact Judy Kraft 
at 388-6042 or Susan Funfsinn at 387-4577.  

THANK YOU - óWe are awed by the generosity showered on us from our local 

churches. Thank you for your faithfulness and ongoing support.ò - Options for 
Women  

Phone: 388-0600, Website: loyolacatholicschool.org  

Casey Breen - President, Adam Bemmels PreK-12 Principal 

Our Catholic Schools Week theme, ñAll for the Greater Glory of Godò (St. Ignatius of 
Loyola) focused on gratitude for our parishes and pastors; parents and 
grandparents; our nation; the School Sisters of Notre Dame,  Jesuits, and IVE 
communities; our SCHOLA foundation; our community, volunteers, alumni, staff and 
students.  The week was dedicated to all of these blessings that make Catholic 
Education a choice for us.  Family Night on Saturday will feature ñglow in the darkò 
BINGO, movies, and open gym.  

Congratulations to our One Act Play team who placed first in subsection competition 
on 1/28 and will compete in the Section tournament on 2/4 at LeSueur-Henderson. 

On Wednesday PreK-grade 12 students held a Pep Fest honoring our Robotics 
Teams going on to State and our One Act Play team going on to Sections.  We 
blessed our seniors as they left for their 3-day retreat at Koinonia. 

In addition to our new high school robotics teams, Loyola has a new 6th-grade 
robotics team that has been invited to the MN State VEX IQ Tournament this 
weekend in St. Cloud. 

Enrollment information for the 2017-18 school year is now available for K-12.  

Enrollment for Preschool is now open.   

Congratulations to our Spelling Bee winners!  Results after 38 rounds: Duram Kelly 
(first), Shudear Ruach (second) and Trevor Huynh (third).  Duram advances to 
Regionals on 4/21.  

Save the  Dates:    

¶ Kindergarten Round up Friday, March 10, 9:30-11am and 12:30-2pm 
Family Tours and Student Shadow Days scheduled at your convenience. 
Call 507-388-0600. 

¶ Preschool - Grade 12 Open House March 14, 5:30-7:30, Upper Campus, 145 

Good Counsel Drive 

¶ Crusader Golf Classic May 15 

¶  LoyolaPalooza July 29 

 



    

    

    

   

  

   

 

 

  

 

    

   

CHURCH OF ST. JOSEPH THE WORKER & HOLY FAMILY PARISH 
To advertise, contact Nicole at the parish office 

507-388-3766 or nhermer@sjwhf.org 

 

We love you and miss  
you very much.  

In Loving Memory of 
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 In Loving Memory  
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Contact the parish office at 388-3766 to  
promote your business.  

 

  507-625-5400 or pfr@hickorytech.net  
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 In Loving Memory of 

 
Husband, Father, Grandfather.  
                       We love and miss you , 

 -Your Family  

John Quiring 


